
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

September 12, 2025 

 

Attention: Registrar 

Ontario Energy Board 

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 

P.O. Box 2319 

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

 

 

Dear Registrar:  

 

 

Re: Letter of Interest - EB-2025-0248 Regional and Bulk Planning Advisory Group 

On behalf of the Independent Electricity System Operator (IESO), I am writing to express our 

interest in participating in the Ontario Energy Board’s Advisory Group supporting the review of 

regional and bulk electricity system planning processes, as outlined in your letter dated August 

29, 2025. 

Aligned with Section 4.5 of the Minster of Energy and Mines’ Integrated Energy Plan Directive to 

the IESO (IESO Directive), the IESO welcomes the opportunity to inform the OEB’s review of 

the regional and bulk planning process. In addition to Section 4.5, the IESO has a number of 

planning initiatives relevant to this review as directed in Section 3, 4.2, and 4.3 of the IESO 

Directive. 

The IESO’s proposed advisory group members are: 

Name Contact Information 

Devon Huber 

Director, Regulatory Affairs and Market Rules 

devon.huber@ieso.ca 

416-957-3594 

Beverly Nollert 
Director, Transmission Integration 

beverly.nollert@ieso.ca 
416-969-6067 

Mike Risavy 

Director, Resource Planning 

mike.risavy@ieso.ca 

416-969-6013 

James Hunter 
Director, Legal Services 

james.hunter@ieso.ca 
416-969-6378 
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The IESO will also be drawing on subject matter experts from time to time given the IESO’s 

varied and extensive role leading both regional and bulk electricity planning as Ontario’s system 

operator and planner. 

The IESO does not intend to seek a cost award for participation in the Advisory Group. 

The IESO appreciates the collaboration with the OEB to date and looks forward to contributing 

to this important review. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Carrie Aloussis 

Senior Manager, Regulatory Affairs 

 


